# Woodstone Green News

#### Helping Hands/Litter Pick

Woodstone is launching a helping hands campaign.

We would love to hear if you already do something in our/your local community to help others. Please fill out the helping hand hand on the back of this newsletter and send it into school.

Woodstone is helping our local community with a litter pick.

Can you be a Superhero? Join the Green Team for a Ravenstone village litter pick on Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> October. Meet at the Plough car park at 2.30pm until 4pm.

Ideas you might like to try to be a 'helping hand' in your community .....

- \*Help an elderly neighbour
- \*Volunteer local animal rescue centre/other group
- \*Support or Fundraise for a local charity
- \*Write a letter or petition
- \*Help others at school
- \*Promote the 3rs -

Reduce/Reuse & Recycle

#### Recycling

The Green Team are continuing to recycle the following items in school;

- Used printer cartridges box in the school entrance.
- Used batteries box in the school foyer.
- Postage stamps school foyer.

## Woodstone Foodbank Open for Business

Monday 24th October

After half term Woodstone is launching the Autumn term collection for the Coalville foodbank. Thank you to everyone who donated in our previous collections.

The following items are on the shopping list as most needed items.

Collection point is in the school foyer.

Items most needed
Tinned fruit
Tinned potatoes
Tinned rice pudding
Tinned tomatoes
Tinned puddings
Coffee
Sugar

Sugar Long Life UHT Milk Long Life carton Juice Packs of chocolate bars



### Calling all Gardeners

If you have some spare time after school on a Monday (3.15- 4.30pm) our school gardening clubs are looking for some adult help please. We welcome all parents and grandparents, please make enquires at the school office or speak to Mrs Edwards.



iointhepod.org/myhelpi iointhepod.org/myhelf hepod.org/myhelpiñ